ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURER'S ASSOCIATION June 22, 2012 Eureka Springs, Arkansas

President, Judy Beth Hutcherson called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and an opening prayer. Minutes for October 2011 and February 2012 were distributed along with the financial report. Motion made by Jan Moore, 2nd by Marlene Hite. Motions passed.

Judy Beth reported that we had 8 applications for scholarships.

We awarded two, \$500.00 scholarships to the following:

Camille Hart – Clark County Karen Ricketts – Franklin County

Judy Beth read a thank you note from scholarship recipient, Camille Hart.

A scholarship check was presented to Karen Ricketts, daughter of Chief Deputy in Franklin County.

Janet Hibbitts discussed how the officer election process would work.

Nominations were:

President

Judy Beth Hutcheson

Vice President

Becky Gattas, Debbie Cross & Marlene Hite

Treasurer

Carolyn Morrisett, Tammie Stanford

Secretary

Mary Cansler, Deanna Ratcliffe

AAC Board

Judith Miller, Judy Burnett, Marion Barnard and Roger Haney

After discussion about the AAC Board position, Judy Burnett asked to be removed.

Ballots were passed out and everyone was reminded that only County Treasurer could vote unless a proxy was being used.

Group separated into congressional districts and elected Legislative & Continuing Education Board representatives. The following were elected:

Legislative Committee

1 st District	Judy Burnett	Prairie County
2 nd District	Debra Buckner	Pulaski County
3 rd District	Beverly Pyle	Crawford County
4 th District	Tim Stuckey	Grant County

Continuing Education Board

1 st District	Marlene Hite	Woodruff County
2 nd District	Jan Moore	Perry County
3 rd District	Judith Miller	Sebastian County
4 th District	Brandi Rolen	Yell County

Judy Beth read a thank you note from Deanna Ratcliffe expressing appreciation for donation to the scholarship fund in memory of her father. She mentioned she had also received a note of gratitude from Robert Ledbetter.

Roger asked to keep former Cleveland County Treasurer, Rayburn Langford in our prayers because of his recent cancer diagnosis.

Group played an envelope game that Jan Moore came up with and passed out door prizes; while ballots were counted.

Janet Hibbitts announced the new officers for 2012-2014.

President	Judy Beth Hutcherson	Clark County
Vice President	Becky Gattas	Phillips County
Treasurer	Carolyn Morrisett	Clay County
Secretary	Deanna Ratcliffe	Benton County
AAC Board Rep.	Roger Haney	Washington County
Past President	Jim Arnold	Searcy County

Judy Beth expressed appreciation to Kim Hunley, outgoing association treasurer and announced that a financial audit had been completed by Judy Burnett. Ending balance was \$16,935.46 with 100% dues paid.

Next Meeting will be in Jonesboro, October 24-26 and it will be our retirement party.

Updates were handed out.

Meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deanna Ratcliffe, Benton Co. Secretary